
 

 

Notice of final judgment – proposal for a distribution plan  

 

Reimbursement for adjustments for the Local Program Improvement Fund (LPIF) 

 

Pursuant to the judgment rendered by the Court of Appeal on November 11th, 2018, ordering 

Vidéotron Ltd. to pay fees to certain subscribers to its cable television service for its billing 

practices with regard to LPIF between November 25th, 2009 and September 1st, 2014 (Vidéotron 

v Girard, 2018 QCCA 767), the parties submitted a distribution plan to the Superior Court. 

 

This judgment is further to the class action which was authorized on April 10th, 2013 and which 

Mr. Charles Girard is the representative of the Group (500-06-000585-113). 

 

This notice concerns you if you are a member of the class action group, which is defined 

as follows: 

 

- All natural and legal persons with less than fifty (50) employees, domiciled or 

having been domiciled in Québec; 

- Who subscribed to the Vidéotron cable television service between November 25th, 

2009 and September 1st, 2014 and who were billed for the LPIF; 

 

Proposed distribution plan  

On June 4th, 2019, the Superior Court ordered that the distribution plan submitted by the parties 

be published by way of a notice to all class members. The distribution plan proposed is as 

follows and will be presented to the Court for adjudication on September 27th, 2019 at 9:00 

a.m., in room 15.07 at the Montréal courthouse (1 Notre-Dame Street East): 

- Payment by way of credit to current Vidéotron subscribers; 

- Credit will be applied on an invoice to class members who are Vidéotron subscribers; 

- The Vidéotron subscribers who will benefit from the distribution plan will be current 

subscribers, for all types of services, who paid into the LPIF on at least one occasion 

during the year 2014; 

- The credit will be of equal value to all, which will be less than $10; 

If you are subject to the proposed distribution plan, your account will be credited directly.  

*** 

Any member of the group who has questions or who wishes to make representations regarding 

the proposed distribution plan may contact their attorneys, BGA AVOCATS S.E.N.C.R.L. 

 

Tel: 418 692-5137 
Toll free:  1-866-523-4222 
Email: dbourgoin@bga-law.com 

Tel: 514 908-7446 
Toll free: 1-877-908-7446 
Email: bgamache@cabinetbg.ca 

 

For any additional information or to consult the judgments rendered in this class action, 

please visit the Registry of class actions or the website of BGA Avocats sencrl. 
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